
SAYE AND SELE 2022 

1. Trustees 

- Mr David Prideaux joined the Trustees following the retirement of Mrs Prideaux. 

- Mr Peter Avery is planning to move from Grendon – he is a GUPC representative. Thus, 

GUPC will need to nominate a replacement (An extract from the Charity Scheme which 

includes the list of Representative Trustees is attached). 

 

2. Finance 

Mr John Knox prepared a detailed year end report to the January meeting. Highlights are: 

- The Foundation ended the year £1,690 better off than last year. 

- Quainton hall contributed a net £9,952 to the Foundation in the year. 

- 28 grants were awarded c.f. 15 in 2019 (2020, 2021 were affected by COVID). The five 

year plan assumes 37 grants totalling £17,410. 

- There is a healthy balance of “unreserved” cash. 

 

3. Grendon Underwood Matters 

- The Foundation continues to hold £10K for recreation ground mowing m/c replacement. 

- After considerable discussion and activity, including legal advice and site survey (with 

costs being shared by the Foundation and GUPC) a detailed 99 year lease, at a 

peppercorn rent, in favour of GUPC for the entire recreation ground was prepared and 

agreed by the Trustees This lease would subsume the two existing leases in favour of 

GUPC. 

-  GUPC, however, agreed to defer the decision on accepting the terms of the document 

until a new council is formed which might wish to take legal advice. 

- Pending potential acceptance of the lease the Foundation continues to offer support to 

the field by paying for annual hedge trimming and mowing m/c fuel (topped up in 2022 

by Grendon Rangers FC). 
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